MORRISTOWN PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES

JANUARY 27, 2021 6:30 pm

Morristown Planning Commission was called to order at 6:30pm by President Larry Tracy. Members present included Michael Brinson, Carl Green, Rene Odum and Larry Tracy. Dave Benefiel, Chad Cory and Ralph Henderson were absent.

NOMINATIONS FOR OFFICERS 2021:

Michael B. motioned to leave officers the same as 20202, seconded by Carl G. All in favor. President-Larry Tracy
Vice President-Michael Brinson
Secretary-Dave Benefiel

OLD BUSINESS:

- Larry T. stated that the water line running to the river and out to 300 E. has been completed.
- Larry T. advised that INDOT should be going through town possibly by the end of April of this year.
- Larry T. mentioned that the round-a-bout at 9 & 52 has been pushed back to 2023.

NEW BUSINESS:

- Fountaintown Gas Company has new owners. The Beynon family purchased and are interested helping with the downtown improvements.
- Discussion on having a meeting in February to start reviewing the planning book for updates. All agreed to meet on February 24th at 6:30pm.

Carl G. made a motion to adjourn meeting, seconded by Larry T. All in favor.

ALIESI

Larry Tracy, Aresident

Dave Benefiel Secretary